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Q-1. What angle will the panels be set at in the north-south direction when tracking 
east to west? How is this angle determined? 

A-1. The north to south angle, which is often referred to as the tilt angle, will be zero 
because the rotational axis will be running along approximately parallel to the ground. PV 
panels will track from east to west.  In the middle of the day at solar noon, the panels will 
be pointing directly up to the sky. 

Q-2. Are you still in negotiations with any landowners for access to their property? 

A-2. The project has already signed the lease with the landowner of the property upon 
which the project will be constructed.      

Q-3. Where will the solar panels and related equipment be manufactured? 

A-3. There are at least three main groups of equipment that will be used on this project: 
(1) inverters; (2) racking systems; and (3) solar panels.  The Project currently plans to 
obtain inverters from a company called Power Electronics.  The individual inverters are 
manufactured in Spain and then sent to Ohio for final package construction.    

The Project has yet to select the racking system for the solar panels.  We will be selecting 
a racking system manufactured by a U.S.-based company.  

Because solar panels are a global commodity, most solar panel manufacturers have 
operations established in the U.S. even if they are not headquartered in the U.S.   

The Project will also use smaller pieces of equipment, such as wiring or certain 
commodities. This smaller equipment typically will be sourced locally.  

Q-4 Will you be removing underground cables during the decommissioning? 

A-4. At this time, the Ohio Power Siting Board (“OPSB”) typically requires removal of 
everything the project installs aboveground and anything buried underground up to 36 
inches below the surface.  The decommissioning plan that the Project will file with its 
OPSB application will address the removal of underground cables.    

For sections of the Project that are located under wetlands, the Project does not intend 
to perform any decommissioning activities that will disturb the wetlands.  The Project does 
not currently believe there are many wetlands within the Project area that will be impacted; 
however, the Project is continuing to analyze the layout of the Project area and will 
address any potential impacts in our decommissioning plan.   

Q-5. When the project is up and running, will there be lighting onsite? 

A-5. For the vast majority of the array, there will be no lighting.  There will be some 
lighting at the substation.  It will be designed in such a way that the lights will come on 
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only when someone is performing maintenance at the substation.  In addition, this 
substation lighting will be limited to a very small area, will minimize uplight to reduce 
impacts to wildlife, and will be designed to avoid any off-site light trespassing.  There will 
not be any lighting on poles that run all night.  

Q-6. How many acres are you planning on using? 

A-6. Although the Project has not finalized the exact amount of total acreage, we expect 
that there will be approximately 500 acres or less involved with the siting of the facilities 
on this Project. 


